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In this issue: 

§ Kwick Kick Finals 
 

§ Science Week 
 

§ Year 9 & 10 Agrifoods 

Kindergarten 2019 
 

Donnybrook District High School, like all Public Schools, is now taking Kindergarten enrolments for 
2019. Enrolments are for children turning four by 30 June 2019. Places are limited and therefore 

parents and carers are urged to enrol their child/ren ASAP to secure a placement for next year.  
 

An Application of Enrolment can be collected from either the Junior or Senior Campuses, or 

alternatively can be mailed home by phoning the school on 9731 1557. 



  

 PRINCIPALõS REPORT -  James Milne  

As you are aware we have just passed the half way 
mark of Term 3 and I am pleased to inform you that 
planning for 2019 recently commenced.  Over the 
past few years we have managed to make the most 
of our unique context (K-10 across two sites) and 
provide Donnybrook District High School students a 
truly distinct educational experience.   
This has been achieved by the implementation of a 
number of initiatives which include; 
¶ A Kitchen Garden program to our Year 3 and 4 
students which has involved learning experiences 
in both the Junior Campus garden and the Senior 
Campus Home Economics room.  Whilst this idea 
isnôt new in schools throughout Australia, it does 
rely on facilities to be delivered appropriately. 

¶ A Year 5/6 Classroom structure that involves the 
students rotating through 4 teachers on a daily/
weekly basis, getting expert teaching in one core 
area from each of these teachers. This concept 
utilises the teachersô strengths, engages students 
and supports a successful transition to 
Secondary school. 

¶ A Year 5 and 6 Options program every 
Wednesday, which has allowed our Upper 
Primary students to experience Wood and Metal, 
Art, Food and Digital Technology under the 
guidance of Specialist Secondary teachers.  In 
addition to providing the students with a range of 
experiences, this further supports their transition 
to Secondary school. 

¶ Year 9 and 10 Certificate Courses as a core 
element of their Secondary school experience.  
Certificate 1 in Metals, Hospitality, Sport and 
Recreation and Horticulture, provides our 
students with nationally recognised qualifications 
whilst also bringing structure and rigour to their 
learning in these key years. 

In 2019 we will continue to capitalise on our context 
to make certain the students are benefitting 
immensely from an education in a District High 
School.  We will also look to expand and refine our 
programs to ensure our students are developing 
academically, socially and emotionally and to do this 
we will need to be bold, creative and flexible in our 
decision making. 
The appointment of our new Associate Principal, 
Renee Reid, will also trigger a number of changes on 
the Senior Campus as we take advantage of her 
knowledge and expertise in educating both Tertiary 
and Vocational bound students.  
To support our planning, I would appreciate it if you 
would inform me if your child/ren will not be attending 
Donnybrook District High School next year.  Please 
email me details of your childôs movements as a 
matter of urgency as I would really appreciate ófirmô 
numbers to plan around.  My email address is 
james.milne@education.wa.edu.au 

We CARE - Positive Behaviour Support 
Improving student academic achievement and 

behaviour is assisted when all 
students have access to the most 
effective instructional and behavioural 
practices and interventions possible.  
Positive Behaviour Support provides a 
framework for achieving these 
outcomes and the staff of Donnybrook 
District High School are adopting this 
approach with increased success at both the Junior 
and Senior Campus.  Some of the outcomes of 
Positive Behaviour Support are; 
¶ students know what behaviour is expected of 
them and are making positive behaviour choices, 

¶ staff have more time to focus on relationships 
and classroom instruction, 

¶ an increased focus on positive behaviour and the 
acknowledgement of students doing the órightô 
thing. 

¶ negative behaviour is being managed in a clear 
and consistent manner, 

¶ responses to behaviour are based on real data 
and 

¶ improved academic performance of all our 
students 

I am genuinely pleased to see both Primary and 
Secondary staff adopt this program and am confident 
that it is going to have a massive impact at 
Donnybrook District High School.  Importantly the 
School Board have put their support behind this 
program and are taking an active interest in its 
implementation and the assessment of its outcomes.  
School Board will be involved in the refinement and 
endorsement of our Managing Student Behaviour 
policies and procedures at our next meeting. 

Year 9/10 Canberra/Sydney Trip 
Two teachers, three parents and thirty students 
recently returned from a week exploring our National 
Capital and a little of what the iconic harbour city of 
Sydney has to offer.  Sincere thanks to Neil 
Robertson and Jonelle McLoughlin for leading this 
trip.  Special thanks to Kylie Longbottom, Angela 
Winter and Tim Aldridge for providing wonderful 
support throughout the duration of the camp.  As a 
team they worked hard to make certain the students 
gained the most from this opportunity and this is most 
appreciated.  Hopefully our school community 
followed their adventures on Facebook and the 
óBlogô. 
The Australian Government recognises the 
importance of all young Australians being able to visit 
the National capital as part of their Civics and 
Citizenship education.  To assist families in meeting 
the cost of the excursion, the Australian Government 
contributed $260 per student under the Parliament 
and Civics Education Rebate program.  This rebate is 
paid directly to Donnybrook District High School and 
subsidised the cost of the trip for each student, 
assisting to provide this wonderful experience for our 
Year 9s and 10s. 

mailto:james.milne@education.wa.edu.au


 

 

 

 

This Term is flying by as we are already past the half way mark. Our year 10s in particular have  
been very busy preparing for the second round of OLNA, attending first aid courses, Texting and  
Crash simulations, the Canberra camp and also they will soon be hearing about where they will  
be attending school for Year 11/12. 

 
Year7/8 Movie night 
Our proactive SRC have organised a movie night for Year 7/8s this Friday. The doors open at 5:00pm (the  

movie starts at 5:30pm) and students will need to be picked up at 7:30pm. If you have organised other       
arrangements (such as going home with a friendôs parent), please let the school know prior to the event.  
Parents are also invited to come and look around the school whilst students are watching the movie. You can 
take the opportunity to meet me and have a chat about your childôs progress. 
 

Science Week  
This year the theme for Science Week was game changers and change makers.  We looked into Science as 
a Human Endeavour and how scientist have shaped the world we live in today.  The Year 9/10 students 
looked into Nano Technology by exploring nitnol wire (memory wire) and the Year 7/8s had the opportunity to 
explore the work of Carl Linnaeus - the biologist credited for classifying all living organisms we know as  
Taxonomy.  Our Science Week quiz was held on Friday morning and won by our 9.1 class, Well done. 
 

Book Week 
In the library this week, you may notice the pirate theme for Book Week. We are fortunate to have an author, 
Rebecca Laffar-Smith, running a workshop with the Year 7s on Wednesday. 
 

Canberra Camp 
Well done to our Year 9/10s who conducted themselves so well on the Canberra Camp. Ms McLoughlin and 
Mr Robertson commented on the great behaviour and manners exhibited by the students. Thanks to our  
parents Kylie Longbottom, Angela Winter and Tim Aldridge for helping out and huge thank you to our  
teachers who went above and beyond, giving up their own time to enable the camp to go ahead. Other  
students who werenôt on camp behaved very well also and got an opportunity to focus on skills and learning in 
a small group environment. Thanks to those students who attended and made the most of this opportunity. 
 

Positive Behaviour 
Several students have already attained a Letter of Commendation for receiving 15 faction points.  
Congratulations to Anna Luca, Bonita Ruiz-Carter, Brock Terrace and Sophie Farley.  They are continually  
exhibiting the WE CARE philosophy of our school by Considering others and being Responsible for their  
behaviour and Aspiring to do their best. 
 

Year 10 Road Trauma Day 
This annual event happened on Tuesday 21st July with nearly every single Year 10 attending.  
This preventative message is so important for our students and community. Some of our students (and our 
super deputy who organised it all - Mr Davis) were minor celebrities, appearing on the GWN news! Speaking 
to students afterward, they all got a lot out of the day and commented on how they hadnôt thought of the  
impact, attending accidents, has on the volunteers before. 
 

Year 7/8 Lightning Carnival 
Our students are representing the school in both volleyball and netball on Thursday 23

rd
 August. Parents are 

encouraged to join them at Hay Park to spectate. Good luck! 
 

Forrest Nursery Experience 
Year 9/10 Agrifoods students have the opportunity to visit The Forrest Nursery in Boyanup to gain an insight 
into wholesale production nursery. We are so lucky as a school to have a supportive community who allow 
our students to have these sorts of opportunities. 
 

OLNA Year 10 
OLNA round 2 begins in Week 7. In week 6, your child will be given a sheet indicating which tests they need 
to do and when the tests will take place. If you (or your child) has any questions about the tests, please do not 
hesitate to ring me and ask. 
 

 

 

 

ASSOCIATE PRINCIPALõS REPORT - Renee Reid  



 

 

 

 

Students from Pre-Primary to Year 6 have attended In Term Swimming lessons beginning on  
the 13 August. Students have all settled into the routine very quickly. All students have really  
enjoyed the lessons from my visits to the pool. Well done to Angela McCullock and her team  
of swimming teachers, as well as Aaron and staff at the pool who have made students so  
welcome. 
 
The Year 1/2 students have been bringing the most amazing writing examples to Mr Milne and myself.  
Excellent written projects from Mrs Daviesô 2/3 class about animals were well written and designed.  
Mrs Walkerôs challenge before school to write sentences that included a noun, adjective and verb created  
excellent sentences, and, when asked, the students could easily identify the adjective. This is wonderful to 
see Year 1 students with such excellent writing confidence! 
 
The Year 4 students completed their PEAC testing last Thursday. This programe finds students who show 
that they are academically gifted in the area of science and reasoning.  The students are ranked against oth-
ers in the state. Those who achieve in the top 8% are then offered a placement at the Newton Moore Senior 
High School. We have had many successful students in the past who have really enjoyed the challenges of-
fered.  We will advise those invited as soon as the results are collated. Special thanks to Ms Pearce for or-
ganising and carrying out the testing. 
 
The Year 10 students attended the ninth Road Trauma Prevention Day on Tuesday the 21 August. This day 
sees all of the Donnybrook Emergency Services coming together to present our Year 10s with a strong  
reminder to be as safe as they can be on the road when they soon get their licence to drive.  Special thanks 
to the following Emergency Services and support organisation for their co-operation in Preventing Local Road 
Trauma: Donnybrook Volunteer Fire and Rescue, Donnybrook Police, Donnybrook/Balingup Shire for the use 
of their staff, their loader to set up the accident scene, and the funding for food on the day; Donnybrook St 
John Ambulance  Sub-Centre volunteers, Donnybrook Hospital, Gwendoline Nidd and Pamela Harrison, KTM 
Buses Pty Ltd and Anne Christian who drove the bus on the day. All the students gained crucial information 
to enable them to be safer on the roads. We urge them all to respect road safety and continue to ensure they 
offer no excuse. 

 

The Years 4 to 6 classes have all begun the Soap Box Competition. It certainly reveals that we have many 
very confident speakers who will do themselves proud.  Topics like: Everybody should own a pet!; People 
should be risk takers!  will certainly be interesting to the audience. The Year 5/6 class received very high 
praise from Pre-Primary staff who were amazed at how well they supported Pre-Primary students each day 
they go to swimming lessons. 

 

Science Week @ DDHS  
The theme this year was Game Makers and Change Makers which is about celebrating discoveries,  
technologies and ideas. To recognise this, at the Junior Campus, we celebrated the invention of the polymer 
bank note by CSIRO in 1988.We made our own polymers by making saline slime and using polymorph  
Pellets to create objects. 

 

 

DEPUTY PRINCIPALõS REPORT - Garry Davis  

Junior Campus News  
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Junior Campus News  

           Wrap Up - our top 5 tips  

            from War on Waste  

  

Grab a reusable coffee cup and water bottle pronto 
and remember, Australian tap water is clean, safe and 
delicious. 
 

1. Ditch the plastic bags. Get a dozen reusable 

bags and keep them by the front door or in the 
boot of the car, that way you can't forget them! 

2. Say NO to straws! Or purchase a reusable set to 
carry in your bag 

3. Shop local and seasonally. If it's grown locally, it 

minimises the distance the food travels before it 
reaches your plate, reducing the carbon footprint 
on the Earth. 

4. Reuse, sell or donate. If your furniture or unworn 

clothing is in good shape, you can give it away, 
sell it online or donate it to a second-hand store. 

#ÈÅÌÓÅÁ ȟ -ÅÌÁÎÉÅȟ )ÍÏÇÅÎȟ ÁÎÄ !ÎÎÁÂÅÌÌÅ 

Imogen Smith and Annabelle Behan are 
the State Kwik Kick Champions after  
winning the Year 5 Grand Final Kickoff at 
Optus Stadium on Sunday 12 August.  
 
Chelsea Hutchison and Melanie Hillis were 
the runners up in the Year 6 competition.  
 
They first won a competition at school to be 
involved, then at The Dockers Training 
ground in Cockburn, then made their way 
to Optus Stadium.  

State Kwik Kick Champions 

Convenient Payment Options Available  
 

Cheques & Money Orders: Posted to 58 Mead St, Donnybrook WA 6239 
 

Electronic Transfer: BSB: 633 000  Account: 121097182  Bank: Bendigo Bank 
   Please use student name as reference 
 

Credit/Debit Card:  Credit/Debit card payments can be made in person at the Senior or Junior Campuses between 8amð4pm  

   Monday to Friday 
 

EFTPOS:   Payments can be made in person at the Senior or Junior Campuses between 8amð4pm Monday to Friday 
 

Personal Payment Plan:  Please contact the Manager Corporate Services on (08) 9731 1557 or email sarah.bible@education.wa.edu.au  

https://apac01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fclick.mail-list.abc.net.au%2F%3Fqs%3D2e04e0726670a005be184f59d3ac4424b834e6f670debdb6dc5dd9bce2797bd57cb3e1d47aedac23c9abbce0dedbd3d7ce910cadfbd3d632&data=02%7C01%7Cjeanette.hutchison%40educati


 

The hard work has been worth it.  
Keelie and Ebony harvest the first of their Chinese Cabbage, while the variegated Kale turns to flower! 

Senior Campus News  

 


